VPTC Board Meeting Minutes
3 December 2014 @ 3:30pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

President Deena Burns called the meeting to order at 3:30pm.
Attendance 

Present: Reps were present from all teams (see attendance list).
Regrets: Bob Allan, Jan Allan, Debbie Chang, Karalee Drdul, Steve Johnson, Ron Lane, Doug Wiebe.
Secretary’s Report

M/S Sue Twyman/Norma Boa to accept minutes of November 5 meeting.    CARRIED
Online survey questions are under development and will be presented to January Board meeting and survey conducted the week of the January General meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

· We have 283 paid up members 

· Capital Fund 

$7295.95
 

· General Fund 

     937.62
· ATGA Fund 

    (150.90)
· Petty Cash  

      100.00

A full budget will be presented at the January meeting.
Vice-President’s Report (read by Deena for Bob Allan)
- ATGA programs are running smoothly -- Chris Langdon has strung 11 racquets, coaching two teams, giving “winning at your level” lessons as well as private lessons

- Captains have done well in handing in player rankings

- Upcoming events: Invitational at VDO Dec 6, HMT playoffs this week, VPTC Christmas dinner/dance Dec 6, Christmas breakfast Dec 25. 

- Clive McRaild spoke regarding the Sunshine Acres Christmas collection.  December 5th is the cut-off date.  Bill Thomas will be in touch with those who have not handed in their team collections at this point.  Delivery to Sunshine Acres will be on December 12th.  An anonymous donation was dropped off at Donna Lesko’s unit for $102.

- We currently have 106 members who have registered in the on-line court reservation system (20 spouses not registered yet).  Captains are asked to keep promoting the trial.  Vote for a full trial run will be held in January.

- Move down policy - EVSTL percentage is 35% and VP is 40%.  A straw vote was taken, with majority of 11 to 6 in favor of consistency with EVSTL rule.

- Should we only consider stats when playing with a person playing up (initially) when reviewing a level 3 or 4 player for move-down?  The President, Club Statistician and Captain will look first at level 3 and 4 play, then all play (including playing at 1 and 2), then finally at play with a person playing up to see if they will help the regular player stay at their level. The opinion was 7 in favor and 10 opposed. 
- When a regular player wishing to move up is playing with a person playing up, should those stats count? The opinion was 2 in favor and 7 opposed.
President’s Report

- Viewpoint Tennis Club sign - to welcome other parks for the Holiday Mixed Doubles Tournament (HMT) and could be used at other times.  The majority present felt that we should not include a beer logo to obtain sponsorship, but rather the Club should pay from our own budget for the sign without the logo.
- Protocol of asking for needed players was reviewed 
1. See if anyone is available at your own level

2. Ask lower level captains who to call up

3. Don’t use the same players all the time; spread it around
- Proposal to purchase a computer screen for league play was discussed.  Majority agreed it would be a good thing but security needs to be in place.  It would cost no more than $1000.
- Monte Vista requested use of VP courts as backup for their year-end tournament. They would also be willing to give us courts if needed for the HMT.  The majority was in favor of this request.
- Bleacher cushions are being made by volunteers.  Other parks have paid thousands of dollars for cushions, while our cost for 100 cushions will be only about $300.
Past President’s Report

-  EVSTL looking to have men and women on the same teams but trying to have everyone play and not sit out.  Combining teams is working out for some clubs.  Talk of split teams (i.e. 3 men’s/4 women’s) and rotate the odd team.  The 4.0s will do this on a trial basis next year.  
Committee Reports

Ken Gamble gave an update on the Holiday Mixed Doubles Tournament (HMT)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:39pm.
Minutes taken by Janet Vigland
